
PLANNING DIVISION DEVELOPMENT PROCESS

Applicant contacts Planning 
Division 

and submits 
preliminary/conceptual plan 

Planning staff 
evaluates 

proposal /plans 
for compliance 
with applicable 

codes and 
ordinances

Planning staff evaluates 
project for compliance with 

applicable codes and 
requirements

Applicant revises 
preliminary/

conceptual plans if 
necessary or 

abandons project

Applicant prepares 
WQMP and 
submits to 

Engineering 
Division

WQMP is 
forwarded to the 

NPDES 
Coordinator for 

review and approval

WQMP is 
forwarded to 

consultant for 
review and 
comment

Consultant 
reviews and 

comments on 
WQMP

Consultant returns 
WQMP with 
comments to 

NPDES 
Coordinator 

Is WQMP 
approved?

Applicant submits 
formal project 
application to 

Planning Division

Planning Division 
distributes plans to 

reviewing 
departments

Are plans approved from 
all departments?

Project goes 
to Planning 

Commission for 
review

Is project approved by Planning 
Commission?

Entitlements Issued

Planning Division decides if 
project is ministerial or 

discretionary

Does Applicant appeal 
PC decision?

See appeal 
process

WQMP 
required?

Conceptually approved 
plans forwarded to 

Building Division for plan 
check

Are plans 
approved?

See Building 
Division Process

Comments 
provided to 
applicant 

Applicant revises 
plans and returns 
them to Planning

Preliminary 
environmental 

(CEQA) 
determination 
made by staff

Is CEQA 
required?

See CEQA process

Proposed Project 
sent to DRC 

for preliminary 
review and 
comments

Staff determines if 
WQMP is required

Applicant revises 
plans as 

necessary to 
address 

departmental 
corrections and 
returns plan to 

Planning
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After consultant 
review WQMP is 

forwarded to 
Vector control for 

review

	 Landscape Plans shall be prepared by a Licensed Landscape 

Architect and provided with revised WQMP submittal for 

Planning Division review and comments.  A current Landscape 

Architect Stamp on all plans is required.  

	 Landscape Plans shall conform to the approved WQMP.   When 

the WQMP is approved, landscape plans shall be deemed to be 

tentatively approved until a full review of the entire project is 

formally reviewed and approved by the Planning Division, or 

Planning Commission.  


